Trustees’ Annual Report
For the Year Ended 31st May 2017
The trustees have the pleasure in presenting their report together with the financial statements and the independent examiner’s report for the year ended 31st May 2017.
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Structure Governance and Management

Constitution

The charity closed as a charitable company registered with Companies’ House on 13th May 2011 and was granted its new status of an  unincorporated association with charitable status by OSCR on 28th June 2011. It is governed by its constitution which was adopted on 13th December 2010 and last updated on 28th June 2011. 
Appointment of Trustees
The management committee, which normally meets on a monthly basis, are the charity’s trustees. Membership of the management committee is open to all conservation volunteers or those with an interest in preserving Arran’s woodlands. Trustees are elected at the Annual General Meeting. Under the constitution there must be a minimum of three and not more than six elected trustees. 
Management

The trustees are responsible for the strategic direction and governance of the group.

The trustees are particularly aware of their responsibilities for Health and Safety, especially for children and other visiting groups. In addition to comprehensive insurance, our Forest School Leaders have disclosures under the Protection of Vulnerable Groups (PVG) scheme for managing school groups.

Objectives and Activities

Charitable Purposes

To provide volunteering and educational opportunities for locals and school children on every second Sunday of the month and during school hours.

Activities

Our activities are about creating and preserving native woodland on Arran, giving people the chance to improve their local environment through tree-planting and woodland management as well as providing outdoor learning opportunities for learners especially of school age which cover most aspects of the Curriculum for Excellence especially health and well-being. 

Achievements and Performance

This year has been very busy with activity as the work is by no means over! Management of the woodland includes not only keeping invasive rhododendron and suchlike at bay but opening it up to school groups for educational purposes. The committee welcomes this use of the woodland for recreation, conservation and educational purposes. Here is a quick trawl through the past year to highlight significant achievements.

We are pleased to say that the £3,000 grant from the Youth Philanthropy Initiatve is being spent on purchasing wood from the sawmill for the on-going volunteer task of making a wooden shelter for the site. Most of the work takes place during our monthly volunteer days in the woodland and the shelter is nearly finished. Stuart Lambie has successfully quoted competitively for an additional path on site which will work its way towards the ‘ferry’ end of the site. This work will be paid for partly from this grant and partly from a grant from the Arran Trust.
In the autumn of 2015 Juliette delivered further Forest School sessions toShiskine, Pirnmill and Corrie primary classes. in Roots of Arran Community Woodland. Other work commitments have meant that Juliette and Debra have cut back on their Forest School provision. Juliette continues to meet up with Mr Quinton Black in order to plan outdoor learning for all primary schools on the island using sites wherever possible adjacent to the primary schools. It is envisaged that staff will be trained up in basic outdoor Forest School – type techniques for providing outdoor learning for a spring/summer 2017 start. 
Our volunteer ‘resident artist’ Mike Bailey deserves a special mention for his latest work in the woodland which has included upgrading the finger posts and installing two new benches with carved inscriptions, one with ‘Roots of Arran Community Woodland’ which overlooks the pond and one with ‘The Spiral Wood’ which overlooks the Silver Birch Spiral developed over the past five years to one side of the Beech Grove.
Our volunteer days on the second Sunday of each month are mostly well-attended although we would always welcome more attendeees! We try to vary the programme as much as possible with tasks ranging from path repair to cutting back invasives to planting. 

Thanks in particular must go to our many supporters and volunteers which include Rory Cowan ( in particular for his design and help to construct the wooden shelter), Russell Adam, Keith Robertson, Russell and Debra Adam, Malcolm Whitmore, Stuart Turner and Friederike Lorenzen.
All the committee hope that the woodland and its activities go from strength to strength over the coming years. Future projects include the completion of  the path network and further rhododendron removal as well as summer camping for kids.
Financial Review

Takings were stable this financial year with total receipts for the period 1st June 2015 to 31st May 2016 were £3353.50 and total payments were £3410.02. At the end of the year £3836 remained in the bank account. This includes the Youth Philanthropy Initiative grant of £3,000.
Plans for Future Periods

The trustees intend to continue to develop volunteering opportunities within the community woodland in particular tree-planting along the newly-constructed paths and the clearing of rhododendron. They would like to see more outdoor learning sessions take place for local school children particularly now that the wooden shelter is nearly complete. The group hopes to generate much more public support and involvement and would like to host further woodland events in order to offer skill-sharing opportunities for young and old. The committee will endeavour to apply for further funding in order to roll out further opportunities for conservation volunteers to become more involved in caring for the woodland and learning more conservation skills.
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